MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

March 27, 2017
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on March 27, 2017 and called to order by Chairman Peluso at 8:03 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





Peter Peluso
Commissioner




Tom Connors

Commissioner




Ermanno Chimirri
2nd Asst. Chief




Frank Russo
District Treasurer




Bob Sick

District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

District Clerk




Frank Cuoco
District Counsel




Bill Glass
Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Peluso
District Treasurer:

· Submitted Revenue & Expense Budget Analysis ending February 28, 2017 for review.  Answered any questions by the BOFC

· Advised the internal auditors are completing any loose ends they may have.

Warrants and Claims in the amount of $33,385.25 have been submitted, reviewed, paid and approved.  Warrants and claims in the amount of $7866.25 have been voided.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Chimirri seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

Motion to approve minutes dated 3/13/17 made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Chimirri with all in favor.
3/27/17

Chief correspondence:
· Letter received from Chief requesting the use of the van, 3-6-9, for Fire Police OSHA Training on 4/6/17 at Centereach Fire Department.  BOFC approved.

· Request received from Chief requesting a voucher for department meeting on 4/6/17.  Motion to approve NTE $150.00 made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Chimirri with all in favor.

Chief Russo:

· Submitted to Chairman Peluso junior drill team paperwork for review and approval.

· Follow up on Strainer?  Chairman Peluso advised the barrel will be purchased.  Motion to approve purchase of strainer NTE $200.00 made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Chimirri with all in favor.
· Submitted a progress/status sheet on approved uniform requests to the Board for their review.

· Verbal request received from Chief for a replacement physical voucher for member Doug Rulon.  District Secretary will fill out and complete the process.

· Radiation detector has been inventoried, working on service plan for it.

· Advised all members turnout gear have been washed, now working on rescue gear.

· Advised the 11 members of the department attended the Montauk St. Patty’s day parade this past weekend.  A great time was had by all.
· Request made by Chief to combine senior drill team for insurance accord.  BOFC will discuss and advise.  Tabled for now.

· Subscription for Fire Engineering? District Secretary will advise.

Comm. Chimirri:

· Advised he is working on Federal and State grants for ALS.

· Held a discussion with Chief regarding masks being removed from gear.  Chief Russo advised he will look into it.

3/27/17

Comm. Connors:

· Advised the Chief that a checklist cover sheet was put together for new members applications to simplify necessities by the Board.  Held a discussion regarding that checklist with Chief Russo.

· Advised the Chief that a free ICS 300 class is available for members.

Chairman Peluso:

· Motion to add Comm. Ermanno Chimirri as a Trustee to our LOSAP accounts and remove ex Comm. John Faracco as a Trustee effective 03/28/2017 made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Chimirri with all in favor.

· Advised we received 1 resume for the Dispatcher position available.  District Secretary will send out another group of letters to the eligible list of applicants.
· Advised we received the new copiers/printers for Dispatch and Chief’s office previously requested and approved.

· Advised we have received a few completed physical exams/

District Secretary:

· Advised landscaping services will begin mid-April.

· Advised we are looking into a sweeper service previously used for the sand and salt in parking lots.

· Advised Part II checks have been received and being distributed.

District Clerk:

· Advised Engine 1 shield given to the Chiefs office

· Advised foam has been ordered.  Will be inventoried for 3-6-3 and

3-6-4

· Advised signs have been repaired by IT and also looking into putting a battery backup for these signs as well. Working with Frank Rucci on this.
· Advised that research is being done for new sign for lobby; i.e., calendar, membership

· Advised AED’s have been purchased, delivered and inventoried

· Wall batteries re-inventoried

· NFPA memberships have been ordered as previously approved in last minutes.

District Clerk cont.

· Advised we need the fence repaired in training pit.  District Secretary will follow up.

· Advised Frank Rucci repaired heat in basement

· Advised the water was started up in the 3 bay, main feed and hose needs to be repaired for washing apparatus.
District EMS Supervisor:

· Advised Commissioner shirts have been ordered.

· Advised that he is working on completing the hiring process for new EMT Victoria Weiss.

· Requested a physical voucher for new EMT Victoria Weiss.  Motion to approve physical voucher made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Chimirri with all in favor.
· Advised GE Pickering will pick up life packs

· Advised new AED’s for units 1 – 6 have been distributed.

· Reminder that annual training for sexual harassment, OSHA, violence in the workplace and Hazmat will be given on 3/28/17 at 7 pm.

· Advised a quote for medical supplies will be in this week.

District Counsel:

· Held a discussion regarding IT.

· Held a discussion regarding motorized or old fashioned racing team.

· Controller’s resolution.

· Held a discussion regarding in ground or above ground oil tanks.

· Held a discussion with two members of the Ladies Auxiliary regarding the standing between them and the Islip Terrace Fire Department.  He explained the Ladies Auxiliary is an extension of the Department not the District. 

· Discussion was held regarding hiring for a paid position from within the department. District Counsel explained in detail. 

Be it resolved, Frank Russo is a Principal of Infrastructure Solutions, Inc. and that we find no conflict of interest.  The Board of Fire Commissioners will continue services with Infrastructure Solutions, Inc. Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

3/27/17

Motion to approve the change of meeting time to begin at 7 p.m. effective 4/10/17 for every 2nd and 4th Monday of each month made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Chimirri with all in favor.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 9:25 p.m. made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Chimirri with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino
District Secretary

